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Jaguar Club of Southern Colorado Advertising Rates 

                                    Newsletter or web page             Newsletter and web page 

Business Card:                                                                         $  25.00 

Quarter Page:                            $  72.00                                 $108.00 

Half Page:                                  $135.00                                 $200.00 

Full Page:                                         $240.00                                 $360.00 

Classified Advertisements 

                                                Club Member:              No charge 

                       Non-Member:              Three months newsletter advertisement:  $25.00 . 

Concours Sponsor / Supporter  

One Quarter Page advertisement in newsletter and web page for 1 year : $100.00. 

Acceptance is subject to review by the JCSC Board.            

 

The Jaguar Club of Southern Colorado 

c/o Jaguar - Colorado Springs 

565 Automotive Drive, Colorado Springs, CO 80905 

www.jagclub.org 

Board of Directors of the JCSC  -  2013 

President:   Jack Humphrey  jagluver2@cs.com                         Vice President:    Larenda Hershey   dpljhershey@q.com          

Secretary & Newsletter:   Don Yowell     d.yowell@att.net       Treasurer:   Thom Buckley      thomb@rednoland.com                    

Membership:   Thom Buckley   thomb@rednoland.com             Events:      Dave Hershey   dpljhershey@q.com                                                                       

Concours:   Larenda Hershey   dpljhershey@q.com                    Webmaster:  Matt Grimes matt@mistycastle.com                   

Chief Judge:  Jack Humphrey  jagluver2@cs.com                      Past President: Gary Kerkow  gary.kerkow@boecore.com 
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From The President 

Summer is quickly approaching ï a time when many of us take a well-deserved vacation. I have the       

perfect suggestion in case you have not yet made plans. The Virginia Jaguar Club is hosting the 2013     

National Concours d óElegance Challenge Championship at the beautiful Virginia Center Crossing Golf 

Resort in Richmond, Virginia on 12-16 June 12-16, 2013. The schedule of events includes a JCNA      

sanctioned concours, a slalom and a rallye ï all on or near the Virginia Center Crossings. Jaguar Cars 

Chief Designer, Ian Callum, is the keynote speaker and Andy Goss, President of Jaguar Land Rover North 

America will attend as a special guest. You donôt even have to enter a car in any of the events ï just come 

and enjoy the company of fellow Jaguar owners and enthusiasts. I plan on attending and I believe Steve 

and Deanie Kennedy from the Rocky Mountain Jaguar Club will also be there. Here is the link for          

additional information and registration: http://www.jcna2013cc.com/. 

Closer to home é donôt miss the opportunity to see AND DRIVE the new F-Type on Saturday, June 1st. 

Thom Buckley will have the F-Type at the First Saturday Car Show so drag the old Jag out of the garage 

and join us for a fun morning! In the afternoon, you can drive the car at Jaguar Land Rover of Colorado 

Springs and I bet Thom will also be happy to take your order and deposit. Get in line while it is short. 

You will also see a number of other Jaguar activities and events listed in this issue of Through the      

Windscreen so donôt miss the chance to enjoy your car and spend time with fellow club members.               

I hope to see you out there. 

Until next month ï drive it; donôt hide it! Best Regards, Jack Humphrey 

 

 April Dinner Meeting 

On Saturday night, April 27th, a group of JCSC members dined at the wonderful La Bella Vita Restau-

rant.  Enjoying the exquisite Italian fare were Jim and Eileen Verhey, Gary and Dee Kerkow, Andrew and 

Norma Miller, Peggy and Bill Dudley, Dave and Larenda Hershey, Mel Perry, and Jack Humphrey.   

Jim and Eileen presented Gary and Dee with an absolutely beautiful portrait of the  Kerkow's restored 1958 

XK - 150.   There were as many oohs and ahs over the portrait as there were over the food!    It was         

absolutely a piece of art.  Jim and Gary have both agreed that the photo can be used in upcoming brochures 

and  posters for the Pikes Peak Concours D'Elegance, so you'll soon be seeing it.   Jim gave us some      

information on the photographer that did the work.  If you want a top quality professional photo of your 

baby (the one with 4 tires, not the ones with 2 feet.....though those that have restored Jags may say the cost 

is comparable!) these folks do absolutely stunning work.   

You can have a sneak peek at their work; the ad on the next page shows Gary's "Papa's Broken Car"       

XK - 150.   Gary....it's not broken anymore!  What a beauty!  
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Founded in 1988, Associated                 

Photographics is a full service          

commercial photographic studio,       

specializing in producing large, wall  

size (18x24 and larger) in-studio        

portraits of classic and  collectable      

automobiles. They have been at the   

fore-front of the digital imaging         

revolution providing  images for      

websites and all sorts of digital media. 

The vast majority of collector car     

owners have accumulated numerous 

snap-shots  of their cars. Some have 

compiled albums of the complete       

restoration process.      However, the  

one thing most do not have, is a final 

finished studio photograph:  A portrait 

that shows off the time effort and      

money that went into that special        

vehicle. This is where Associated      

Photographics' specialized skills and  25 

years of experience really shine.          

Instead of  hunting through poster bins  

at car shows, looking for one that looks 

like the car they own,  Associated     

Photographics provides the  opportunity 

to have a  beautiful studio portrait of 

their very own ñpride and joyò. 

Associated Photographics,                

1385 Union Street,                           

Golden, CO 80401.                              

303-232-4878 

Check out Associatedphoto.com for 

more information. 
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Pikes Peak Concours D'Elegance 2013 

 Make sure you mark September 20 and 21st on your calendar for the annual Pikes Peak 

Concours D'Elegance.  Festivities start Friday night September 20, with a lively cocktail 

party followed by dinner at Villa Restaurant in Palmer Lake.  It will be a relaxed and fun 

way to start the weekend!   On Saturday, have that Jaguar shined to the hilt, because the 

Concours will start at 8 am at Sundance Mountain Lodge in Monument, CO.  We'll have a 

beautiful setting to show your equally beautiful car.  After judging, there will be a drive, 

and that evening we'll have a scrumptious dinner at Sundance, along with the awards     

banquet and the ever popular auction, with Auctioneer Extraordinaire Thom Buckley.   

The Sundance has given us a great room rate, if you wish to stay so you don't have to drive 

home after the Friday night cocktails and/or the Saturday night dinner, just call the Sun-

dance at 719-481-6000.  Offer code for the room rate of $99.00 per night is JAG92013. 

 Western States 2014 

Tuesday Sept 2 to Saturday Sept 14, 2014  

JCSC, along with RMJC, is hosting the 2014 Western States meet at the exquisite Cheyenne 

Mountain Resort.  The week will be filled with banquets, a drive, 2 concours, a rally, a    

slalom, and more Western fun than you can imagine!   Make sure to plan now to attend all 

the events; it will definitely be a memorable time!   As you can imagine, planning a huge 

event like Western States is quite an undertaking, but the committee is already knee deep in 

hashing out all the details.  If you wish to assist with any aspect of the event, please contact 

Jack Humphrey or Larenda Hershey. 

W¦b9 мΥ  CƛǊǎǘ {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅΩǎ /ŀǊ {ƘƻǿΦ   

JCSC is the sponsoring club for the June First and Main First Saturday car show. This is a 

relaxed, fun, early day, and we finish in time that you can do other things....yard work, 

house work, or just go for a ride in your beautiful car and enjoy what will surely be a pretty 

day. No need to spit shine the car, just a casual clean up if you wish, show up at 7:30 in 

front of Dick's Sporting Goods on Powers, enjoy some coffee and pastries from Whole 

Foods, let folks come and admire your pride and joy. This is a free show, both for individu-

als showing cars and the public. It will finish about 10 when the shopping center needs their 

parking lot,   But, hold on - you won't believe what Thom Buckley is offering!   We will 

then go to the Dealership for a potluck and F - TYPE drive!  It's all fun and casual, no judg-

ing or getting deductions for that missed speck of dirt on your wheels. Please let us know 

by May 29th if you are coming. 
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Starting this month, we are going to do a short feature on a new member in each issue of 

the JCSC newsletter. Our member for April is Colin Schmeisser. 

 

м. Please tell us about yourself. 

My partner Rachel and I live in Black Forest, CO.  I am the President of the Engineering and Technical 

Services Business Group for Akima LLC, which is a government contracting company headquartered in 

Herndon, VA.  I grew up in Santa Barbara, CA, attending UCLA and went into the Air Force after      

graduation.  I was in the communications-electronics career field and enjoyed assignments as far ranging 

as England And Alaska, and many points in between.  I retired from the USAF in 1995 and have lived in  

Colorado ever since.  I have two grown kids, a son and a daughter, both of whom live in Iowa.  We enjoy 

outdoor activities here in Colorado such as hiking, camping, fishing and skiing, but my primary hobby is 

restoring cars. 

2. What is your interest in British sports cars? 

My older brother got me hooked on British cars when I was 10.  I would help him work on his cars (Rover, 

MG, Sprite) in the garage and he taught me about cars and tools.  We would go to the SCCA road races in 

Santa Barbara and I developed a lifelong interest in British cars.  My first car was an English Ford Cortina 

which I rallied and slalomed and I hav gone on to won and restore a 1959 Rover, 1960 Bugeye Sprite, 

1962 MG Midget, 1972 Jaguar XJ6 and am currently restoring a 1966 MGB.  My 1967 Jaguar 420 is next 

in line for restoration!  I have a 3 bay workshop next to my house and do all my own mechanical, body, 

paint and upholstery work.  I enjoy going to vintage racing events and each year I make the annual pil-

grimage in August to Monterey CA for the Rolex historic car races and to see the auctions. 

3.  Why did you join the Jaguar Club of Southern Colorado? 

I recently acquired the 1967 Jaguar 420 and wanted to meet and get to know other Jaguar enthusiasts.  I 

also know that restoring a top-end car involves establishing a network of reliable sources for parts and   

services and I knew that I could benefit from the experiences of other local Jaguar owners in finding good 

technical advice.  I also wanted to enjoy the ñJaguar Experienceò with social activities, concours and other 

club activities and to meet friends with similar interests.    

4. What Jaguar(s) do you own and when did you buy it/them? 

I owned an XJ6 when I was stationed in England in the ó70s and from that experience decided that I     

wanted to restore a mid to late ó60s Jaguar sedan.  That was intended to be my next car acquisition and  

project after my MGB was finished.  I put some ñsearch filtersò in place with Hemmings and e-bay, just to 

see what the market was like for a MKII, 3.8S or a 420 - - price ranges, availability, etc.  I figured I was a 

year or so away from seriously searching.  Then one Saturday last April I got an automatic email from       

e-bay showing a ó67 420 for sale in Culpepper, Virginia with all the options I wanted, Jaguar heritage    

certificate and low miles!  It seemed too good to pass up so I talked to the seller, did some research,       

examined all the pictures he sent and decided to go for it.  I put a ridiculously low bid on the car and ended 

up winning the auction!  It has been stored and off the road for several years, but running.  I drove it from 

the transporter into my workshop and now itôs awaiting restoration! 
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5.  Why did you buy the Jaguars that you currently own? 

I think the late ó60s Jaguars were some of the best motor cars ever built.  They had true styling,          

craftsmanship, good materials and great performance without the constraints of emission controls, heavy 

safety bumpers, etc.  An E-Type would have been my first choice, but those now command prices well out 

of my range so I began looking for a sedan.  The 420 has much of the same running gear of the E-Type but 

with a comfortable 4-door body style and at a far lower price. 

6. Do you plan on buying any additional Jaguars in the near future? 

If I stumble across an affordable E-Type Iôll jump on it! 

7.  What do you want to get out of being in the Jaguar Club of Southern Colorado? 

Iôm looking forward to the opportunity to make new friends, spend a little time socializing with other   

Jaguar lovers, swapping technical and restoration tips and to participate in and attend some fun car events! 

8. Is there anything else you would like the club membership to know about you and/or your cars? 

Iôve always enjoyed the ñworkshop timeò during a restoration as much as finally driving the car.  I get 

great satisfaction from taking a broken down, rusty car and bringing it back to itôs glory with my hands.  I 

am a pretty practical person and own a Subaru Forester as a daily driver and a Ford Expedition to do my 

hauling and towing.  Iôm always available to give some car advice or lend a hand if someone has an issue 

with their vehicle.   

 

 

                                                       

 

 

 

Did you know that your membership in the Jaguar Club of Southern 

Colorado entitles you to a 10% discount on parts and service labor at 

Jaguar Colorado Springs?   There are also new car discounts available.  

For details, ask your sales or service representative at Jaguar Colorado 

Springs.                                 

                                                    the Jaguar Club of Southern Colorado 
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Rocky Mountain Jaguar Club Events. 

From our friends in the Rocky Mountain Jaguar Club.....this show is a must see.  

 

Cerebral Palsy Show - 30th Annual Exotic Sports Car Show &                                            

Concours d'Elegance! 

 

 

JCSC Members: RMJC will be at this show and will be hosting lunch! 

Come join us and bring a side dish and your chairs. This is a laid back 

fun day strolling around viewing over 500 beautiful exotic cars. No 

judging is required, only if you wish to compete for a ribbon! 

Please register your cars early for the 30th Annual Cerebral Palsy Exot-

ic Sports Car Show on Sunday, June 9. CP is expecting a very large 

turnout due to the selection of Porsche as the Featured Marque, pri-

marily because 2013 is the 50th anniversary of the 911. But RMJC Jags 

will be in the Founders Circle with the Porsches as ñContemporary 

Carsò, and we have a couple of anniversaries ourselves; the 65th anni-

versary of the XK engine, shown in the XK120 at the London Auto 

show in 1948, and the 45th Anniversary of the XJ design. Cerebral Pal-

sy of Colorado is the chosen charity for the RMJC, and the Club sends 

a representative to the Car Show planning committee every year. So 

letôs have a great turnout for this fun filled day of cars and charity! 

For details and registration information for this spectacular event, visit  

the CP  website at:  

 http://cpco.org/concours. 
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